

# Transportation Communications Union/IAM

International Association of Machinists and Aerospace Workers





Robert A. Scardelletti, *National President*Russell C. Oathout, *National Secretary-Treasurer* **Social Services Department**Ellen Conboy, *Executive Director* 

July 20, 2012

All National Representatives, Assistant National Representatives and Local Chairpersons who Represent Members Covered Under the Railroad Employees National Health and Welfare Plan (GA-23000)

Dear Sisters and Brothers:

This is to announce that for the first time, the annual 2013 Open Enrollment for members covered under the Railroad Employees National Health and Welfare Plan (Plan), will be done online.

Members will be receiving a postcard in the near future which will announce the new electronic Open Enrollment. The postcard and the attached article instructs members to watch their mail in September for a personalized letter which will provide information on how and when to access the secure online Railroad Enrollment Services portal at <a href="www.rrinfodepot.com">www.rrinfodepot.com</a> should they need to make any changes to their benefits, i.e., add/remove dependents, switch insurance companies, etc.

The on-line process is expected to be an easy and quick way to update a member's information. However, if a member prefers to receive a paper enrollment kit in lieu of using the secure on-line website, they may request a kit from the Railroad Enrollment Services at 1-800-753-2692.



Additionally, you will find that <a href="www.rrinfodepot.com">www.rrinfodepot.com</a> also contains many features regarding other aspects of Plan benefits, including but not limited to, health coverage, vision, dental and life benefits.

Please feel free to share this information with your members. If you have any questions, please contact the TCU Social Services Department at 301-840-8762.

In solidarity,

Robert A. Scardelletti National President

#### Attachment

cc:

**Executive Council** 

Carmen Division Officers

Other Local Chairpersons - as information



## Railroad enrollment services

### Important Changes for the

## 2013 Calendar Year Open Enrollment Period

#### Open Enrollment will be web-based for 2013



Railroad enrollment services is pleased to announce that this year's annual Open Enrollment for railroad employees, scheduled for this coming September/October, will be completed online. You start the open enrollment process by going to the Alerts and Important Dates section on the Railroad Information Depot home page (<a href="https://www.rrinfodepot.com">www.rrinfodepot.com</a>). During the open enrollment period, you can link directly into the Railroad enrollment services secured portal.

The new web-based designated open enrollment period will be available 24/7, and will provide the following capabilities without all the paper of the traditional enrollment kit:

- Step-by-step review of personalized benefit election choices with quick links to everything needed to enroll for the upcoming year.
- Links to your medical provider's network.
- A quick and easy way to update your information.
- The ability to add\*, delete, and/or change dependent information.
- The option to review enrollment information in Spanish.
- Flexibility to make multiple changes during the open enrollment period.
- An immediate confirmation statement once you complete your selections.

## Plus, if you use the online portal, there is no need to mail any paper enrollment forms.

\* If you're adding a dependent who is not listed, you will be required to send in the specified documentation **before** the dependent can be added to the Plan. Information on what is needed for verification and where to send this information will be provided on the site.

In September, you will receive a personalized letter with information about how and when to access the Railroad enrollment services portal.

Instructions on how to obtain a paper kit will be available to those who are unable to complete the web-based enrollment process in the September mailing. You will not need to access the Railroad enrollment services portal if you elect to keep your current benefit options for the 2013 calendar year or do not want to opt out. For assistance with the online enrollment web site, please call Railroad enrollment services at 1-800-753-2692.

Along the journey of life, arrive wiser, arrive healthier, arrive happier!